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President’s Message March 2022 

With February already under our belt we can see this year is going 

to go very fast and we have a busy one as well. 

Our February meeting was at El Toreo.  Thank you, once again 

Marsha Rosenbarger, for making the arrangements.  We had a 

good turn out and we had a lot of discussion pertaining to our up-

and-coming events.  Shirts were ordered for our Legion car show.  

If you have not ordered your event shirt, please contact Connie 

Myers.  Katie Osborne volunteered to organize the committees.  

There are at least eighteen committees to be handled between our 

club and the Legion.  There is something for everyone and we need 

everyone to help.  Please, if you havenôt been contacted, ask what 

you can do to help make the Legion car show a huge success.  Jim 

Schade is chairman for getting sponsors and raffle items.  Joann 

Miller and Jim Dawson are also on his committee.  Before 

contacting a person or business, please contact Jim Schade to 

avoid doubling down on a business.  Several Club members have 

already committed to being committee chairs and members.  We 

will go over all committees needed at our March meeting.  

Remember, we have a lot of help from the Legion volunteers, so 

we are not alone.  Please communicate with Jim Dawson with any 

questions or suggestions.  We will have more up to date 

information at our March meeting.  Register your car soon, as 

spaces are limited. 

Our next meeting will be at VILLAG GIO VENUE at 10am 

Saturday March 19th located at 2501 Village Dr., Cottonwood   

928-862-2333 

Thank you, Karen Nehring, for making these arrangements. 

Ron Osborne, President 

Welcome to the Verde Valley Vettes 

www.verdevalleyvettes.com 

The Verde Valley Vettes was formed in August 1996 by a group 

of Corvette enthusiasts who wanted to enjoy their common 

interest and give back to their community.  Located in central 

Arizona, the club is a member of the Roadrunner Region of the 

National Council of Corvette Clubs (NCCC). 

Throughout the year the club organizes events in support of local 

charities, and, through the NCCC, supports St. Judes Childrenôs 

Research Hospital. 

Members enjoy rallies, car shows, picnics, drive-outs, 

competitive driving and many other activities, all of which make 

owning a Corvette an even more enjoyable experience.  To join, 

e-mail Bob McFarland at bluec5@live.com or call 928-282-

1718. 

2022 Contact List 

President           

Vice 

President  

Secretary 

Treasurer 

Governor 

News-Web 

Publicity 

Ron Osborne 

Russ Mendenhall 

Karen Nehring 

Anne Bauer 

Bob McFarland 

Bernie Myers 

Judy Dawson 

krosborne@cox.net 

rm4723@aol.com 

nehringkar@gmail.com 

aebauer6@gmail.com 

bluec5@live.com 

keokazoo47@gmail.com 

judithjdawson@aol.com 

Sponsored by Larry Green Chevrolet 928-634-2227 

https://www.villaggiovenue.com/
http://www.verdevalleyvettes.com/


Governor’s Report 

Hi Everyone, 

The planned regional events for this year were the main focus of 

the first governors meeting of the year, which I just attended.  

Along with a review of those events already on the calendar, we 

reviewed the tentative plans that some of the other clubs are 

making ï car shows, rallies, and an autocross/matching timeôs 

event with SCCA, hopefully these events will come about.  All  the 

clubs in the region were encouraged to put on at least one 

sanctioned event this year. 

The New Mexico Club is planning a weekend event in 

Albuquerque, NM, for March 25th & 26th of next year.  They are 

just in the planning stage so far, but it sounds like it could be a fun 

weekend.  

This yearôs national convention is in Atlantic City, no doubt a nice 

place to see, but a pretty long drive.   Next yearôs convention, 

while still a long drive, I think is at much better location, The 

National Corvette Museum.  The museum is going to host the 

2023 convention, which means, if you go, you get to attend the 

convention, participate/attend the speed events at the Corvette 

Motor Sports Park, visit the museum, and tour the Bowling Green 

manufacturing plant, all in one trip.  When I receive additional 

information, I will pass it along. 

Please come to the meetings and help plan our activities for the 

upcoming year. 

Our Region Executive, Barb Johnson, and Region Competition 

Director, Bob Johnson, are moving away later this year, or sooner.  

We cannot continue the Roadrunner Region without these 

positions filled, so think about filling one. 

See you all at the next meeting. 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB AND ROADRUNNER 

REGION EVENTS  

Stay Safe and Save the Wave   

Bob McFarland, V V V NCCC Governor 

Upcoming Regional Events: 

¶ April 03 Corvettes in the Park, Chandler Park, Chandler, AZ            

CCA 

¶ May 21 Armed Forces Day Car Show, Cottonwood, AZ -   

V V V 

¶ May 22 Red Rocks Poker Runs, Cottonwood, AZ - V V V 

¶ May 28 MicroBASH Car Show & Rally, Tucson, AZ - 

TCC 

¶ July 15-17 Great Summer Escape, Ruidoso, NM - PV 

¶ Nov 19-20 Corvette Thunder, Sierra Vista, AZ - TVS 

Upcoming National Events: 

¶ June 12-17   National Convention, Atlantic City, NJ 

¶ Ongoing- St. Jude Charity Tire Raffle (see NCCC website for 

info) 

¶ Three remaining for the year ï Apr 15, Aug 15 and Oct 21 

April Birth days:   Vicki Mendenhall 4/19 

Katie Osborne  4/20  Dick Gozzi  4/20 

April Anniversaries:    Ron & Katie Osborne 4/2 

Russ & Vicki Mendenhall 4/19 Dick & Tia Gozzi 4/20 

Next Meeting will be held 10:00 AM Saturday, March 19, at 

Villaggio Venue, 2501 Village Dr. in Cottonwood. 

 

https://corvettesnccc.org/NCCCCompetitionDatabase/2022/Flyers/RR-332-001_CCA_CorvITP_2022_Flyer_(1).pdf
http://www.arizonacarshows.com/may/may21verde.pdf
https://corvettesnccc.org/NCCCCompetitionDatabase/2022/Flyers/RR-331_05-28-22_Event_Flyers_Car_Show_Rallyes.pdf
https://corvettesnccc.org/NCCCCompetitionDatabase/2022/Flyers/RR-587-001.pdf
https://www.villaggiovenue.com/


Verde Valley Vettes Meeting Minutes - February 27, 2022 

President Ron Osborne opened the meeting at El Toreo at 10:20 

am.  Members in attendance: 

Clifford, Jim & Sherry  Mendenhall, Russ & Vicki 

Dawson, Jim    Myers, Bernie & Connie 

Gozzi, Dick & Tia   Miller, Joann 

Householder, Tom & Lanny  Law, Gregg  

McFarland, Bob   Nehring, Neil & Karen 

Osborne, Ron & Katie  Schade, Jim 

Treasureôs Report was presented by Gregg Law, for Anne Bauer  

Governorôs report from Bob McFarland - Hopefully everyone 

received their NCCC cards 

Upcoming: 

¶ March 12, 2022, Clarkdale Car Show, all cars, trucks & bikes 

info & registration online clarkdalecarshow.com  

¶ April 3, 2022, Vettes in the Park, Chandler, AZ.  Link to their 

flier is on our website 

¶ May 12-14, 2022, Corvettes of Bakersfield Gamblers Classic 

All Corvette show in Laughlin, NV will be a large event.  Limit 

is 300 cars.  More info & registration 

corvettesofbakersfield.org/events/gamblers/  

¶ May 20-22, 2022,  VVV presents:  Rally in the Red Rocks & 

Armed Forces Day Car Show 

¶ Fliers were passed out and will be available on our website. 

¶ July 15-17, 2022,  Phantom Vettes, Ruidoso New Mexico, car 

show and poker rally.  Bob has registration form if interested. 

¶ October 2022, date TBD, car show at Larry Greens. 

New Business - Tia is working on a cruise to Winslow, AZ.   If 

you have a suggestion for when to go please let her know. 

It was decided that VVV would donate $200.00 to the family of 

the Apache Sheriff from Camp Verde who was shot a few weeks 

ago. He is recovering. 

Osbornes and Dawsons met with Las Vegas Vette Club to discuss 

their trip to Cottonwood.  They are arriving on 3/25 and would like 

to meet up with us on Sat. 3/26, 9am at Marriott Springhill Suites 

for a driving tour (route is last fallôs poker run) and end in 

Clarkdale at the train station.  They, and anyone from VVV who 

wants to, will take a train tour, Judy D. has prices if interested.  

She is also looking into a restaurant (probably Steak & Stuff) for 

dinner. 

If you registered your car for the Clarkdale Car Show 3/12/22, 

Joann said we can meet at her house and drive over together.  She 

will send out an email with details.  We know of seven cars so far. 

Tim Mogan had back surgery and is working on his rehab. 

Jim Dawson gave updates for our May car show and handed out 

fliers.  He and a few others met at the Am Legion parking lot and 

determined that we should be able to fit 70 cars and up to 40 

motorcycles.  Legion riders are spreading the word to other club 

riders.  We will hand out fliers at the Clarkdale show.   

Ron and Jim met with the Exec Board at the Legion and presented 

details of the car show.  They are happy to use their connections, 

radio, newspaper, etc. for advertising and continue to be really 

excited & hands-on about everything! We are forming a few 

committees and prime sponsors are helping in a variety of ways.  

We need you too! 

We need everyone’s help, before, during & after, so PLEASE 

get in touch with Jim D. to find out what you can do. 

https://clarkdalecarshow.com/
https://corvettesofbakersfield.org/events/gamblers/


Thanks to Connie for finding shirts for us to wear at the car show.  

We decided on lightweight blue, polo shirts with our logo.  

Contact Connie to order.  Cost, including tax, is $19.77.  All 

money is needed before she can place an order. 

Terry Pane sold his Vette.  He also wants to donate a basket for 

the raffle. 

Next meeting is Saturday, March 19.  Karen is working on 

reserving the room at Villaggio Venue in Cottonwood.  

Confirmation email will be sent. 

Katie won the 50/50 raffle 

Meeting adjourned at 11:30 AM 

Submitted by Karen Nehring, secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 


